STANTON FARMS TOWNHOMES

MINUTES

January 11, 2010

Present:  Paula Moore, Connie McConnell, Jerry Garfield and Rick Ezell (Agent).  Twelve homeowners were also present. 

Owner/Maintenance Issues Discussed Were:

	10379-B
	Owner informed Board that she had the venting checked on her fireplace and was informed that the venting had a defect.  OWNERS: if you have a natural gas fireplace installed by the builder, you might want to check your venting to make sure it is correct.  

Complaint regarding gutters being iced over, and ice forming on porch, along garage.  Agent directed to get repaired.

	Snow Plows
	Owner requested the snowplows to make their sweep closer to the driveways so people don’t have to walk so far on icy roadways to mailboxes, etc.  We will ask the contractor to do this.

	10507-E
	Request for clarification regarding responsibility of repair items for home being sold.  Board clarified for owner (add concrete front step, gutter work over patio and driveway crack to repair lists)

	10359-E
	Request for downspout extension by driveway (Agent to address)

	Icy Conditions
	There was discussion regarding icy conditions on the roadways, walkways and gutters icing up.  The weather has not cooperated this year with resolving all these issues (especially the gutters).  Unfortunately, we did not get the gutters cleaned out in time for our first snow storm, and have had very little time between storms when snow was melted enough to get a contractor on the roofs.  It is doubtful the gutters will melt enough to get all of them cleaned before spring.  Owners need to take responsibility for clearing snow and ice from their porches, walkways, patios and driveways.

	
	There was discussion regarding hiring an owner to do some of our repair jobs.  Unfortunately, there are insurance issues that could leave the HOA vulnerable to lawsuit if owner was injured.  The board may get some professional advice.

	10399-F
	Complaint regarding pigeons, leak and gutter repairs needed.  Agent was instructed to address


	10520-A
	Complaint regarding rotten siding.  Will be added to appropriate painting cycle for repair.


The minutes for the December 14, 2009 meeting were approved, with a correction to the amount stated on Denver Water Rebates, which was $1,805.00 (not $1,860).

Landscaping Committee gave its report.  Tree trimming is being done.  Landscaping Committee will be interviewing landscape contractors this coming Saturday.  It was determined to send EDI a letter setting forth the Board’s demands in order to release some of the funds owed them, and to terminate their contract early to save the last several months’ charges on the contract.

The budget and financials were reviewed.  We are a couple thousand dollars under budget in assessment collections.  We were under budget on landscaping and snow removal for last year, and will add that to reserves. We made progress on funding reserves this year.  There are 27 delinquent accounts totaling $12,546.16 (7 are either sent to the attorneys, on a payment plan, or have a judgment, and most are late payments).  Checks were reviewed and signed.

Old Business:  the status was given on last month’s maintenance issues.

New Business:

There was discussion regarding having the collection attorney attend the annual meeting to discuss procedures used for collection of delinquent accounts.  It was determined that it would be better to have the attorney attend a regular board meeting.

Violations were issued for air conditioners not being removed and garbage cans being left out.

The Board adjourned to Executive Session where delinquencies and violations were discussed, and AMA contract was signed.  

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 8, 2010, at 7:00 p.m.  The meeting will be held at Lilly Gulch Recreation Center, 6147 South  Holland Way.  Please call the Agent in advance if you wish to be placed on the agenda.  The Board has time constraints for conducting meeting business (we only have the meeting room for 2 hours); speakers may be limited in discussion time.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Connie McConnell

The minutes may be distributed prior to Board approval.
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